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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

PROPOSED ADDITION OF RMB COUNTER  
UNDER THE DUAL COUNTER MODEL 

 
ANTA Sports Products Limited (the “Company”) is pleased to announce that, pursuant to the new 
Hong Kong Dollar (“HKD”)-Renminbi (“RMB”) Dual Counter Model (the “Dual Counter Model”) 
introduced by the Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited recently, the Company is applying 
for approval by The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”) for the addition 
of a RMB counter to allow shares of the Company to be available for trading on the Stock Exchange 
in RMB to further support RMB development in the Hong Kong securities market.  
 
The shares of the Company are currently denominated and traded in HKD. The Company considers 
that the addition of a RMB counter under the Dual Counter Model is beneficial to the Company and 
its shareholders as a whole because this can offer shareholders and investors choices of trading 
currency and potentially tap into new RMB liquidity. 
 
The proposed addition of a RMB counter under the Dual Counter Model for the Company is 
subject to various factors, including but not limited to applicable regulatory approvals, and 
may or may not materialise. Further announcement will be made as and when appropriate in 
accordance with the relevant rules of the Stock Exchange. Shareholders of the Company and 
potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the Company’s securities. 
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As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. Ding Shizhong, Mr. Ding 
Shijia, Mr. Lai Shixian, Mr. Wu Yonghua, Mr. Zheng Jie and Mr. Bi Mingwei; and the independent non-
executive directors of the Company are Mr. Yiu Kin Wah Stephen, Mr. Lai Hin Wing Henry Stephen, Ms. Wang 
Jiaqian and Ms. Xia Lian. 


